
 

 

 
Voiture 1379 Communiqué for July 2010 

  With the start of the 2011 membership year upon us, I want to remind everyone that our 
numbers are starting to grow. With this being said we need to be working on getting new 
members and keeping the members we currently have. My goal this year is to be at 100% 
by Veterans Day. So if you can please get your dues to me as soon as possible so we can 
meet our goal for 2011 membership. 
     On the occasion of the 60th anniversary of the war, the Republic of Korea 60th 
Anniversary of the Korean War Commemoration Committee has various plans to thank, 
honor and remember Korean War Veterans and their achievements. One of the projects is 
to send letters of appreciation from the President of the Republic of Korea to as many 
living Korean War Veterans as possible to express tribute and profound gratitude for their 
service and sacrifice that laid the foundations of peace and freedom enjoyed today by the 
people of Korea. Korean War veterans who want to receive the letter should fill our and 
submit an application form for an appreciation letter from the Republic of Korea 
President. To obtain forms and information on how/where to submit: 

• Complete the PDF form at http://eng.koreanwar60.go.kr/apply.asp  
• By internet click ‘SUBMIT’ upon completion. 
• By mail complete and print the Application Form and send to: US Branch ROK 

60th AKW Commemoration Committee, 2450 Massachusetts Avenue N.W., 
Washington D.C., 20008 

• Direct all questions to: sweetewe@korea.kr  
    The Voiture will not be holding a Promenade this month. Instead the Voiture will be 
holding its Installation of Officers Dinner on August 7th in Cameron, MO at Post 33. 
Hopefully the Grand Chef de Gare Grande du Missouri Larry Ebersold will be doing us 
the honor of installing our officers for 2011. American Legion Post Auxiliary Unit 33 
will be providing the meal for us. The evening will begin with Social Hour at 18:00 HRS 
and Dinner beginning at 19:00 HRS. Hope to see you all there. 
 The Voiture will not be holding a Promenade in August, so I will not be sending out a 
Communiqué in August either. 
Don’t forget August 28th is the Annual Voiture 1379 ChicNic being held at Wallace State 
Park near Cameron, MO. The ChicNic begins at 13:00 HRS and the cost is $10 per 
person for adults. Please be sure to bring something to use for a door prize give away.  
 If there are any other functions you would like to “get the word out” please let me know 
and I can put it in the next communiqué. 
Thank you for your service to Our Great Nation, your service to the American Legion, 
and the 40et8 through Voiture 1379. If we all work together we can and do make a 
difference. 
 
 Robert C. Emery, Correspondant Locale, Voiture 1379 


